

General Welfare Consolidated Check Distributions Change

Due to changes in benefit volume from applicants, the General Resources Department will be changing the distribution dates for monthly benefits. Elders will receive their benefit as regularly scheduled on the 20th of each month. All other adult members will receive their benefit on the 23rd of the month. In the event your distribution date lands on a weekend or a holiday the benefit will go out the business day before the weekend or closure.

Administration Updates

All Tribal events hosted by the General Resources and Culture departments are cancelled or postponed for the remainder of the year due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic. We look forward to hosting events when it is safe to do so in 2022.

Please look out for emails regarding ticket distributions for Seahawks, Kraken, and special concert events. All tickets are currently digital and require you to have an email and a Ticketmaster account. If you do not plan to attend please do not claim or accept your tickets email as it makes it very difficult for the department to reverse the transfer.

Climate Pledge Arena: Kraken games and all concerts at this venue require proof of vaccination via the CLEAR app which can be located on the Climate Pledge arena's web page under COVID-19 protocols.

Lumen Field: Seahawks games at this venue require proof of vaccination or a negative COVID-19 test within 72 hours of the game start.

Tribal Administration will be closed November 11 for Veteran's Day and November 25-26 for Thanksgiving Break. These closures will affect benefit processing deadlines. Please have all applications submitted to the General Resources Department by November 15 to ensure processing prior to Thanksgiving.

Tribal Administration will be closed starting December 24, 2021 for Christmas Break. Please have all benefit applications submitted to the General Resources Department by **December 17** to ensure processing prior to the closure.

Want to attend a Snoqualmie Tribal Council Meeting?

Enrolled Adult Snoqualmie Tribal Members are welcome to attend Snoqualmie Tribal Council Meetings.

Meetings usually occur every Thursday, via Zoom, and start approximately at 10 AM.

If you would like to attend, please e-mail secretary@snoqualmietribe.us

General Welfare Consolidated Changes

Tribal Council approved a waiver to delay annual recertification until Fall 2022 due to the ongoing pandemic and lack of access to printers, computers, and scanners for Tribal Members. However, if you move, change insurance carriers, age into Elder status (55+), or would like to change your benefit elected amounts, then you must submit a new application with supporting documents to the General Resources Department or generalresources@snoqualmietribe.us

Baby Corner Program

As the holiday season approaches, individuals looking to access the Baby Corner will need to be aware of the following deadlines.

Currently, Baby Corner is offering winter clothing bundles. In December, they will be offering holiday dresses and clothing, and holiday gifts. Please submit requests on application due dates no later than 12 PM to childcare@snoqualmietribe.us

- Applications due October 28, 2021
 Baby Corner pick up November 4
- Applications due November 10, 2021
 Baby Corner pick up November 18
- Applications due December 2, 2021
 (Last application acceptance until 2022)

 Baby Corner pick up December 9

Community Health Representatives (CHR)

The CHR program is assisting with external transportation needs for clients during the pandemic. If you are Medicaid eligible and have transportation needs, please reach out to the CHR program to see if alternate transportation can be arranged. All Snoqualmie Tribe CHR transports have been suspended due to the pandemic. We will update you once the program reopens.

Cindy Mallery at (425) 765-4662 cindy.mallery@snoqualmietribe.us

Elder Care Program

We would like to remind everyone that all Elder Care program support that was previously provided in-person has been suspended due to the pandemic.

Performance Kitchen is now offering more Bundled Meals for Tribal Elders.

- Classic American Bundle
- Breakfast Bundle
- · Anti-inflammatory Bundle
- Carb-wise Keto Friendly Bundle
- Comfort Food Bundle
- · Heart Healthy Bundle
- Touring Performance Kitchen Bundle

If you need more information please contact: Anetta Townsend mobile phone (425-786-4845) anetta.townsend@snoqualmietribe.us

Snoqualmie Behavioral Health Services (SBHS)

Snoqualmie Behavioral Health Services continues to provide in-person intakes and assessments by appointment only for behavioral health and substance use disorder needs. Additional care is provided via the Zoom virtual meeting platform or via telephone.

SBHS continues to supply Narcan kits, the opioid overdose reversal kit, including written instructions on how to use Narcan and links to instructional videos.

Please contact Dawn if you'd like to request an appointment or a Narcan kit.

Dawn Board, SBHS Receptionist at (425) 888-6551 Ext. 1006, or mobile phone (425) 466-3720

Casino Community Partnership

Snoqualmie Casino is teaming up with the Snoqualmie Valley Kiwanis this holiday season to help provide gifts to local children and youth who may not otherwise receive any. Team Members are buying gifts based on the different tags from the Giving Tree. It's a wonderful way to give back and, more importantly, bring cheer to many during this time of year.

Tribal Veteran Day Packages

Tribal Veteran day packages from the Tribal Council were sent out the last week of October. If you do not receive one, then email veterans@snoqualmietribe.us

The Tribe recognizes adult enrolled Tribal Members and Snoqualmie Tribal descendants who have served or are active duty.

If you intend to utilize the voucher provided for Vista Steakhouse please utilize it in the month of November, feel free to make a reservation and note that you are a Tribal Veteran.

Consignment Artist of the Month

The Consignment Program continues at Crescent Market, featuring Michele Wood's jewelry and Milan Gabel's new T-shirt designs extended through the end of December! A portion of the Lonewolf's Moon proceeds will go to support the Snoqualmie Tribe Ancestral Lands Movement!

We would love to offer your creations for others to purchase in the Sno Shoppe. Contact the Sno Shoppe at snoshoppe@snocasino.com for more information. Let's continue to support fellow Tribal Members.

COVID-19 Home Test Kit Program

Tribal Council has decided to end the COVID-19 Care Package program and replace it with a COVID-19 Home Test kit program.

If a member of a Tribal Household becomes affected by COVID-19, then Tribal Members can apply to receive COVID-19 Home Test kits through the mail.

To apply to receive a test kit, please follow the link provided below, fill out the e-form, and the General Resources Department will be notified of your need.

https://snoqualmietribeforms.us/covid-care-package/